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“Determined to keep your trust.  Working to keep you safe.” 

 

MEDIA CRIME REPORT 
 
 

CONTACT: Lieutenant John Michalke  OFFICE: (586) 469-7198   CELL: (586) 484-1790   FAX: (586) 307-9621 
 

Child Endangerment Arrest 
 

According to Macomb County Sheriff Anthony Wickersham, on 10-06-14 at 
approximately 5pm, the Sheriff’s Dispatch Center received numerous 911 calls 
from drivers travelling along William P. Rosso Hwy near Interstate 94 in Harrison 
Township.  According to some of the callers, their cars were struck by a SUV 
which then fled from the scene.  
 
A witness stayed on the 911 line and followed the striking vehicle until it came to 
a stop in a bait-shop parking lot on Jefferson north of Rosso Hwy in Chesterfield 
Township.  Deputies arrived and located an extensively damaged 2001 GMC 
Yukon driven by a 24 year old Richmond woman.  There was a three year-old 
child in the back seat of the vehicle. 
 
While trying to discuss the incident with the woman, a deputy realized that she 
was attempting to conceal something in her mouth. She refused commands and 
began to struggle with the deputy.  She was restrained and she spat out 
numerous (16) white tablets.  After securing the woman and child, deputies 
summoned medical attention and searched the Yukon finding a prescription 
bottle of methadone and an assortment of other prescription drugs.   
 
The father of the child was contacted and he responded to the scene.  The child 
was turned over to his custody.  The woman was tended to by responding 
ambulance personnel and she was subsequently transported to a local hospital 
for treatment of injuries and out of concerns for her intoxication. She admitted 
having ingested valium and adderall in addition to the methadone. 
 
Other deputies responded to Rosso Hwy near I-94 and learned that she had 
struck two vehicles.  According to eyewitnesses, she was travelling on Market 
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Place Blvd and she turned left onto Rosso Hwy at a high rate of speed.  While 
travelling eastbound on Rosso, she swerved from her lane and struck two 
vehicles.  She was thrown out of her vehicle which continued to coast down the 
road.  She ran after her vehicle, jumped back in and fled the scene. 
 
The woman was kept overnight at a local hospital, and on Tuesday (10-7) she 
was brought to the Macomb County Jail. 
 
She is charged with: 
 
Count 1: Controlled Substance - Possession Less Than 25 Grams (4 year felony) 
Count 2: Controlled Substance – Possession of Analogues (2 year felony) 
Count 3: Police Officer – Assault Resisting/Obstructing (2 year felony) 
Count 4: Operating While Intoxicated – Occupant Less Than 16 (misdemeanor) 
Count 5:  Operating While License Suspended (misdemeanor)  
 
On Wednesday, 10-08-14, Danielle Marlene Myslakowski was arraigned in the 
41B District Court of Clinton Township.  She was given a $10,000 cash-or-surety 
bond.  Her next court date is 10-20-14 in the same court.    
 
 
 
    
 
    
 
 
 

 
  
 

 
 


